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Family Quanel .. ,Sc;> 
Leads to AITest 44-0.r 

Alexander Nestor of Paterson was 
arrested in Paterson late Sunday 
night by Alle;ndale Police Chief Ken­
neth Booth on assault charges pre­
ferred by his estranged wife in Allen­
dale earlier in the evening, 

The couple, Chief Booth reported 
yesterday, had been separated three 
weeks. Mrs. Nestor had been staying 
with a sister in Mahwah. Sunday 
afternoon Mr. Nestor telephoned to 
see if a reconciliation could be ef­
fected. They were riding. 

The car developed a flat tire in 
Allendale. A dispute arose, "some­
thing to do with the alleged owner­
ship of the car," said the Allendale 
Police chief. Mrs. Nestor claims her 
husband choked her, the Chief said. 

Mrs. Nestor went to the local state 
police who referred her to Allendale 
authorities. She signed a complaint 
before Allendale Recorder J. Frank 
Rouault, and had a warrant issued. 
Chief Booth and Police Marshal Fred 
Bavelaar scoured Allendale without 
success. Mrs. Nestor gave the Allen­
dale policemen the address of Mr. 
Nestor's mother in Paterson. 

The Allendale officers went to 
Paterson police authorities who as­
signed a local detective to help them 
continue their quest. Mr. Nestor was 
found at midnight, arrested and tak• 
en to Hackensack. 


